DRAFT                              BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday, July 16, 2014
  Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew Strauss, Vice Chair , Naomi Dreeben , Selectman  Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Laura Spathanas , and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Resident Comment: 
Mr. Steven Lazar, Norfolk Avenue, Swampscott, Mass spoke on the starting time of contractors and or snow plows during the weekends. Mr. Lazar asked about specific by laws that prevent businesses from starting their work day early in the morning which has interrupted his weekend when it should be a time for people to sleep and relax. Mr. Lazar spoke on snow removal on the sidewalks near the commuter rail that is not being done by the residents and thinks there should be a warning and or fine issued like other communities have in place.  Enforcement is the issue and a possible Town Meeting article was briefly discussed. 
Open Discussion / Regionalization / Article 6 update:
Mr. Michael McClung presented an update to the Board. Present from the Article 6 Committee was MaryEllen Fletcher and Suzanne Wright. 
Mr. McClung spoke on the need for more members to fill vacancies on the Article 6 committee. The following topics were discusses : The  Committee’s formation, detailed review of data, preliminary survey results, neighboring community responses, third part support opportunities, question and answers and policy discussion.
A resident survey was given to approximately 100 residents asking how important services delivered locally are compared to a third party for services.  A suggestion was made to send another survey out to all Town Meeting members. 
Resident Joe Markarian spoke on negative impact on services, shared services and the cost, a suggestion was voiced to be very careful with the information received on surveys. A suggestion on educating people would be helpful.   Mr. Markarian offered some information that is on the Department of Revenue’s website on regionalization. 
Selectman Dreeben asked the Committee if they were looking at another community as a role model.  Mr. McClung stated no other community comes to mind. 
Selectman Callahan questioned why the chart that was presented was not done per taxable house cost versus the per resident cost. Mr. McClung said it could be done either way. 
Selectman Callahan asked Mr. McClung how confident he is in the quality of the data he has received. 

Selectman Kessler stated that regionalization is an important issue and the need to continue to work on it is important and he supports the idea. 
Mr. McClung spoke on potential partners with Lynn and Salem who both are actively interested. 

Selectman Spathanas asked Mr. McCLung to be more specific on his conversations with Lynn on shared services. 

School Committee member Ted Delano stated the School is interested in sharing services and would be speaking on the subject at their next Tri-Chair meeting. 
Mr. McClung asked what the sense of the Board was.  Mr. McClung suggested an article at Town Meeting to help pay with funding and support from the Board. 
Selectman Strauss suggested that the Article 6 Committee sponsor their own article and commented that the committee owes it to the residents to look at everything. 

Mr. McClung stated he believes it is essential for the support from the Board.  The report and update from the Article 6 Committee will be added to the Town’s website.
Appointment: 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to approve the appointment of Peter Kane as the Town Planner effective September 1, 2014, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 

New & Old Business: 

Selectman Callahan asked Thomas Younger, Town Administrator to check on funds that were supposed to go to the Historical Commission regarding five thousand dollars from mitigation from last year that they have not received from last year.  Selectman Callahan questioned why it has taken so long for the Historical Commission to receive this payment and requested a report from Dave Castellarin, Town Accountant on the handling of this payment. 

Selectman Dreeben spoke of her upcoming visit with Congressman John Tierney and asked the Board members if there was anything that she could bring up for them.. Topics that came up were infrastructure, funding from the federal level, seawall funding/ grants/ breakwater and or eel grass funding/ grants.  Selectman Dreeben spoke of inviting Congressman Tierney to the Annual Town Meeting.  Selectman Dreeben inquired about a new change of venue for Selectmen’s meetings in the future. 
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to approve a change of name for the Swampscott Restaurant operator/ Red Rock Bistro to Mission on the Bay regarding their current all alcohol on premise license, seconded by Selectman Dreeben. 

The Board of Selectman voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to approve a change of manager from Michael Hartman to Steven Speranze for the Swampscott Yacht Club, 425 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass regarding their current liquor license pending CORI and Tips certification, seconded by Selectman Spathanas. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben to approve meeting minutes from May 21, 2014, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to approve the Essex County Police Mutual Aid Agreement, seconded by Selectman Kessler.  
Town Administrator’s Report:
Thomas G.Younger spoke on the following:
· List of Selectmen’s goals will be added to the website.

· An example of a postcard from the Town of Ipswich was shown / promotional items to be worked on to promote the Town. 

· Whales Beach survey is completed/ sent to Town Council for enforcement.

· Senior Center and School Departments Maintenance agreement being worked on. 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Callahan mentioned he would be at the Civic Booth at the Framers Market on the upcoming Sunday. 
Selectman Spathanas spoke as the liaison to the Recreation Commission and thanked all who helped make the 4th of July, Strawberry Festival and the Town Parade a success. Selectman Spathanas thanked the residents for their donations to the Fireworks fund. Selectman Spathanas spoke of the Concert being held this evening sponsored by the Recreation Commission and the movie nights for the summer. 
Selectman Kessler spoke on the welcome to Swampscott sign and commented on a number of ideas that have been spoken of including the idea of attractive garbage cans for the Town.  Selectman Kessler asked if a discussion of seaweed removal could be added to a future agenda. 
Selectman Dreeben mentioned she would be at the Farmers Market at the Civic Booth. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to adjourn meeting at 9:20PM seconded by Selectman Spathanas. 
True Attest:  
Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

